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Dear Madam, Sir, 
 

We are pleased to invite you to an evening conference organised on Wednesday 20 December 2023 
from 17:00 until 18:30 by the Royal Higher Institute for Defence. 

While modern armies have long regarded climate and environmental issues as a potential source of 
constraints, they increasingly perceive these matters as a strategic and operational issue. However, the 
strategic analysis of climate security by most European armies remains largely theoretical and has not yet led 
to in-depth changes in defence policies. In the long term, it will nevertheless be essential, if not inevitable, 
for armed forces to adapt their human and material capabilities, not only to cope with climate change and 
the increasing scarcity of available energy resources, but also to take account of the increasingly stringent 
legal and regulatory implications of environmental issues. 

What are the climate and environmental challenges facing the armed forces? How can defence 
institutions enhance their resilience to address climate change? Are the armed forces doing enough to 
mitigate their environmental footprint? Do adaptation and mitigation measures offer opportunities to 
enhance the operational effectiveness of the armed forces? How do France and the United Kingdom 
integrate climate and environmental issues into their defence strategy? 

In order to answer these questions, we have the pleasure to welcome Lieutenant General (Retd) Richard 
Nugee, non-executive director for climate change and net zero at the British Ministry of Defence, and 
Dr Nicolas Regaud, senior advisor for climate of the vice-chief of staff (French Ministry of the Armed Forces).  

This conference will take place in English and French on Wednesday 20 December 2023 at 17:00 in the 
conference room at campus Renaissance (entrance: rue Hobbema 8/Hobbemastraat 8, 1000 Brussels). 
A simultaneous interpretation in English, Dutch and French will be provided in the conference room. It will 
not be possible to follow the conference online. However, subject to the consent of the speakers, recordings 
of their presentations will be made available afterwards on our website. 

We thank you in advance for registering via the following link: www.defence-institute.be. Registration 
by Friday 15 December 2023 at the latest is compulsory. 

 

 (Signed) 
 Filip BORREMANS, MSc Eng 
 Air Force Major General 
 Director-General 
 Royal Higher Institute for Defence 

 

https://www.defence-institute.be/en/events/conference-2023-12-20/

